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The	AQ	Committee	met	November	15th	at	2:30PM	in	WAB	208.	There	were	two	invited	guests	that	
attended;	Dr.	Beth	Laves	and	Dr.	Merrall	Price.	Dr.	Laves	attended	to	explain	the	new	5-week	course	
format	included	on	the	Academic	Calendar	and	as	published	on	TopNet	(Banner).	Dr.	Price	attended	to	
assist	the	AQ	committee	worked	through	details	on	a	proposed	policy	(attached)	in	an	area	of	mutual	
interest.	

Minutes	for	the	meeting	were	recorded	as	finding	a	consistent	recorder	remains	an	issue.	Attempting	to	
chair	and	record	Minutes	is	ill-advised	and	will	not	occur	as	long	as	the	current	chair	remains	in	role.	
Once	available,	the	audio	recording	will	be	available,	and	a	link	provided.	

Dr.	Laves	reassured	the	committee	that	the	new	5-week	schedule	is	targeting	a	specific	program	that	
assists	non-traditional	working	adults.	Issues	of	concern	may	still	be	what	defines	an	“adult	learner”	and	
will	there	be	unintended	consequences	(E.g.	traditional	students	being	asked	to	take	courses	in	this	
format).	

Dr.	Price	attended	to	speak	to	the	University	College	Policy	Revision	Proposal.	It	closely	aligned	with	
some	parts	of	the	issue	of	grade	forgiveness	that	AQ	was	already	deliberating.	After	some	wordsmithing,	
Dr.	Price	and	the	AQ	Committee	members	agreed	on	wording	and	are	now	ready	for	the	SEC	to	review	
and	endorse	it	for	full	Senate	in	December.	

One	remaining	piece	of	the	forgiveness	policy	is	to	be	discussed	in	1Q	2018.	The	population	of	students	
who	have	a	less	than	successful	experience	upon	entering	WKU	that	we	risk	losing	if	these	students	are	
forced	to	sit	out	for	two	years.	The	idea	is	some	sort	of	forgiveness	policy	that	would	aid	students	that	
may	have	change	their	major	and	need	help	forgiving	courses	they	do	not	wish	to	retake	AND	students	
that	as	freshmen	simply	have	an	academically	horrible	semester.	 	
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Academic Quality Committee 
WAB 208 

Minutes: November 15, 2017 
2;30 PM-Meeting called to order 

4:00 PM-Meeting adjourned 
 

Present: Kirk Atkinson (Chair), Christy Spurlock, Dale Rigby, Francesca Sunkin, Julia Shadoan, 
Heather Strode, Doug McElroy*. 

Guests: Beth Laves, Merrall Price 

* Denotes non-voting member. 

Committee chair Kirk Atkinson called meeting to order. Approved prior months meeting 
Minutes with minor change. 

The minutes are available as an M4a audio file on the shared drive (S:) at 

"S:\UNIVERSITY-WIDE-SHARED\Senate Documents\Academic Quality 
Subcommittee\Academic Quality Meeting.m4a" 

 

A Doodle poll will be used for next meeting time for committee. It is possible that the next 
meeting will not occur until mid-1st quarter unless a replacement chair and member can be found 
for Kirk Atkinson. He has asked to resign from this committee as he is serving on the Strategic 
Planning Steering Committee. If no replacement is found, the plan is to go to quarterly meetings. 
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Proposal Date: 3/2/17 
 

University College 
Dean’s Office 

Proposal to Revise an Academic Policy 
(Action Item) 

 
Contact Person: Merrall Price, merrall.price@wku.edu, x54200 
 

1. Identification of proposed policy revision: Revision of course renewal policy to: 
a. accommodate students needing fewer than 12 hours to graduate, and  
b. remove the requirement that students sit out two years for students with 60 hours of 

college credit.  
 

2. Catalog statement of existing policy:  
An academic renewal program is available to qualified undergraduate students. Academic 
renewal prevents the voided coursework from counting toward graduation and the computation of 
the grade point average; however, the voided coursework will remain a part of the transcript. 
Qualified undergraduate students must not have attended any accredited college or university for 
at least two previous years and must have a cumulative grade point average, since readmission, of 
at least 2.0 (with no grade below “D”), computed at the end of the term in which the student 
completes a minimum of 12 semester hours of courses numbered 100 or above. 
 
WKU accepts transfer credit retained through academic renewal at other institutions but will use 
grades from those courses for the computation of the higher education grade point average. 
 
Students requesting academic renewal are required to complete and submit the “Petition for 
Academic Renewal” form to the Office of the Registrar, indicating whether one semester or all 
previous coursework is to be voided. No student may declare academic renewal more than once. 
 
Note: The application form includes the following statement, that does not appear in the 
handbook:  
 
Academic renewal is available only to currently enrolled students seeking a degree from Western 
Kentucky University.  
 

 
3. Catalog statement of proposed policy:  

An academic renewal program is available to qualified undergraduate students. Academic 
renewal prevents the voided coursework from counting toward graduation and the computation of 
the grade point average; however, the voided coursework will remain a part of the transcript. 
Qualified undergraduate students must have either earned at least 60 credit hours 
(counting hours before and after readmission) or have not attended any accredited college 
or university for at least two previous years. If further courses are required to graduate, 
students must have a cumulative grade point average, since readmission, of at least 2.0 (with no 
grade below “D”), computed at the end of the term in which the student completes either 12 
semester hours of courses numbered 100 or above or the number of such hours required to 
fulfill all other graduation requirements with the exception of GPA. 
 
WKU accepts transfer credit retained through academic renewal at other institutions but will use 
grades from those courses for the computation of the higher education grade point average. 
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Students requesting academic renewal are required to complete and submit the “Petition for 
Academic Renewal” form to their advisor, indicating whether one semester or all previous 
coursework is to be voided. The approved form will be sent to the Office of the Registrar for final 
processing. No student may declare academic renewal more than once. 
 
The statement found on the application shall be deleted: 
 Academic renewal is available only to currently enrolled students seeking a degree from Western 
Kentucky University.  
 
Revision of Procedure: The form shall be approved by the student’s assigned advisor. 

 
4. Rationale for proposed policy revision: Academic renewal is an excellent option for many 

students who have had a poor start, but take a lengthy break from academics and then come back 
with a more mature perspective. However, it is hard to expect them to pay for and take 12 credits 
to prove a point when they are closer than that to completion.  12 credits is a full-time one-
semester or part-time two-year commitment with a minimum current cost of over $4200: these 
students are adults, often with full-time jobs and little chance of financial aid. This policy change 
allows such students to take advantage of academic renewal and graduate without incurring a 
significant financial impact to take courses that are not part of their degree program.  
 
The removal of the requirement that students sit out two years if they have junior standing allows 
those who have been working to recover from a poor semester at an earlier stage of their 
academic career to restore their GPAs without a two-year delay in graduation. Removing the two-
year requirement across the board, as an earlier proposal considered, would mean that students 
who are not serious about a college career could extend their stay well beyond the time they 
would normally be dismissed by declaring academic renewal, an unintended consequence we 
would be wise to avoid. Removal of the current enrollment rule (on the form but not in the 
catalog) allows students who would have completed a degree but for a single semester to apply 
for renewal and receive a degree without taking additional classes.  
 
We believe that it is important that academic renewal be subject to an approval in academic 
affairs, in case there are academic or other reasons why approval should not be forthcoming. At 
present, approval is in the Registrar’s office, and only checks face validity of the application. 
 

5. Impact of proposed policy revision on existing academic or non-academic policies: 
5.1 Impact on policies: None 
5.2 Impact on populations that may be affected: Will allow some students to graduate in a shorter 

time. Will allow other students who have left WKU to be re-recruited in order to finish.  
 
The Academic Policy Subcommittee requests that the Office of the Registrar provide a 
complete report of all instances of academic renewal after a period of two years, in order that 
the impact of the change and any possible unintended consequences can be assessed. 

 
6. Proposed term for implementation: First available. 

7. Dates of prior committee approvals: 

Department/ Unit          _________________________ n/a 
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University College Curriculum Committee (if applicable) 3/2/17 

UCC Academic Policy Subcommittee (if applicable) 10/11/17 

Undergraduate Curriculum Committee  10/26/17 

University Senate  
 

 
 
 
 


